
Site Report – Levelock– November 2023
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke
and LPSD School Board Members

From: Mr. Bill Cornell (Interim Principal
during staffing shifts)

Outstanding Activities and Events
Levelock School and Community maintained enrollment above 10 for the LPSD Count Period and will remain
open through the 2023-2024 School Year!
Three Levelock students are practicing volleyball with coach Seantay Peterson and are preparing for the
upcoming tournament in Port Alsworth.
Students dressed up for Halloween fun and enjoyed some spooky treats.

Personnel
Kitza Durkop: K-5 Mike Looney: 7-11, transitioned out of Levelock at the end of October/beginning of
November, and we are grateful for the consistency of Seantay Peterson: Custodial, Izac Huesca: Cook, Edwin
Peterson: Aide. Currently (as of October 30), we welcomed Jessica Fant, K-5, and Tom Walker, 7-11, to
Levelock for the second quarter. Welcome to Tom’s son Everett as well!

Mrs. Nicole Metzgar visited Levelock during the staff transition, and Mr. Cornell is planning a visit the week
before the Board meeting to assist with the transition. A Thank you also to Ms. Cassie Broscious for keeping
student records on track as we face staff changes - we appreciate her consistency in ensuring accuracy of the
passing of levels and artifact input into PowerSchool.

Standards-Based System/Curriculum Progress

● Tom Walker and Jessica Fant, new teachers in Levelock, are focusing on student levels and engaging
students with level-appropriate assignments.

● Students are improving their cultural awareness with writing, research, and projects.
● Elementary students participated in the Alutiiq dance Zoom participatory presentation on 10-27.
● Levelock students have completed 10,000 questions on IXL !!!
● Elementary students decorated the hallway with Halloween art.

Technology Insights
Our Technology Helpdesk continues to be a massive support for staff. Thank you to Schyler for the assistance
in getting the school up and running and the continued support of our Technology team behind the scenes.

Facility Update
Mr. McDermott and Mr. Carl Adams visited Levelock to replace a compromised heat line between the
housing and the school. This project finally came together just before the new staff arrived, as the resources
were all on the ground in Levelock. The truck needed some TLC to get it in working order…Thank you Carl
and Tim for getting it back up and running! Otherwise, the facility is running well, and the staff and students
keep it looking sharp.

LSAC Activity
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No LSAC activity this year so far. With the consistency of Jessica and Tom through December, we will aim to
pull the LSAC together and organize these efforts moving forward for the Spring staff.

Volunteer Report
None at this time.

Professional Development
With the change of staff, we are constantly trying to ensure that pieces are kept from being dropped
regarding training and keeping up with student progress. Thankfully, our staff are leaning in and willing to
learn, which makes the transition smoother.
We have received help from various LPSD employees around curriculum, standards, and PowerSchool and
have appreciated the support in getting Levelock started in August and now with the shifts in staffing.

Pupil Attendance
● Levelock School from September 27 - October 27, 2023, had 86.13% attendance overall. Students

enjoy attending school, and the community is grateful it is open!
● Three Levelock students are practicing volleyball with coach Sheantay Peterson and are preparing for

the upcoming tournament in Port Alsworth.
● Students dressed up for Halloween fun and enjoyed some spooky treats!
● Elementary students decorated the hallway with Halloween art.

Student and Staff Safety
There is nothing to report at this time.

Subsistence Calendar
Nothing to report at this time.

Other
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